Draft until signed
      

            WETHERDEN PARISH COUNCIL
            Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 22nd November 2021 at 7.30.pm

Present: Cllr Duncan Perry, Cllr Stephanie Hensley, Cllr Richard Thurman,           Cllr Stacey Lascelles, Cllr Andrew Lewis     

District Cllrs Keith Welham, Rachel Eburne, County Cllr Andrew Stringer and four members of the public


Apologies for absence


Christine Mason (Parish Clerk).


Declarations of Interest


None declared.


Minutes of the Parish Council meeting 
The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of 20th September 2021 were approved as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

District Councillor’s report – Cllr Rachel Eburne

Attention was drawn to the pause of up to twelve months to review part of the evidence base for the Joint Local Plan for new housing developments along the A14 corridor. The draft statements on the position of the 5 year housing land plan were further highlighted with supply in MSDC suggested to be at 9.54 years compared to previous 7.76 years. Other topics noted included Tree for Life Scheme, Solar Carport at Mid Suffolk Leisure Centre, and iPad loan scheme.


Suffolk County Councillor’s report - Cllr Andrew Stringer

Suffolk’s status as an ‘enhanced response area’ to attempt to reduce Covid 19 transmission in the Community was highlighted, continuing advice to wash hands, wear face coverings in crowded areas, ventilate indoor spaces and get tested regularly continue to be encouraged, as does the message about staying at home if you feel unwell. It was reiterated that all those eligible should be fully vaccinated and get a booster when due; it was noted that there may be a time delay in being advised in getting a booster and being able to book it in a suitably close to home venue, this is purely due to the numbers receiving such notifications attempting to book at the same time and finding no availability – in this instance do not ring your GP surgery immediately but wait for a day or two and try again, otherwise your local GP’s surgery will be swamped with calls which they can not assist with and this may mean they miss a call of a more vital/urgent nature. The approval of the bus service improvement scheme (Bus Back Better Strategy) was also confirmed, this aims to rejuvenate Suffolk Bus Services particularly in isolated areas of the County.

Presentation from Robert Williams regarding Wetherden Lodge

Robert Williams confirmed his recent acquisition of Wetherden Lodge and  attached land (equating circa 14 acres in total). He stated he was finding out initial views on potential future plans to gain planning permission for a mixture of retirement bungalows, mixed use housing and self builds on the land, as well as the refurbishment of the Lodge itself and the brick barn. The property and much of the land is on the right hand side of the Elmswell Road as you head out of Wetherden and is bordered by Captains Land and the hedge along the side of the footpath between Kates Lane and Captains Lane, there is also an additional field on the other side of Captains Lane.


Cllr Hensley drew attention to the fact that Wetherden Parish Council had strongly supported Robert in his opposition to the plans to build over 100 

new properties on Haughley Park on the now disused brownfield industrial site, much of this being based on sustainability, limited access to local 

amenities/facilities and environmental impacts – this opposition and community support led to the plans being rejected. Cllr Hensley suggested that many of these reasons were applicable to the potential plans being discussed. Cllr Perry suggested the development, which was of a limited nature, was sustainable, environmental positive and enhanced the village and would be considered on its individual merits but that development of a significant nature would be unlikely to be supported. Cllr Perry further suggested that at some future point when plans for such development were more progressed the Parish Council and village could review them in more detail, an indication of the likely number of properties was requested and Robert Williams suggested circa 45. It was noted this would increase the village by 20%.

Public Participation

The matter of the speed limit between Wetherden and Elmswell was raised, in particular the damage to those crossing the road from one footpath to the other. Cllr Perry confirmed this was in hand and Highways have concluded that a reduction from the current 60mph to 40mph will be actioned – Wetherden Parish Council had requested a reduction to 30mph.


Finance Report and authorisation of payments

Balance on the bank account noted and all payments noted as previously approved by email and now ratified at the meeting.


Locality Awards Funding

Funds are available circa £1400 and need to be claimed by February 2022, these will be bank transferred prior to the end of March 2022 and will need to be spent in the financial year 2022-2023. It was agreed  Cllr Hensley would forward quotations for the redecorating of the Pavilion and these could be used as the basis for such a claim by February 2022. Cllr Eburne advised the clerk has the necessary claims paperwork.


Quiet Lanes Scheme 

Cllr Hensley briefed the meeting on this scheme which is designed to make other road users aware that certain routes with limited widths and visibility are being used by pedestrians, cyclists, dog walkers, horses and therefore to moderate their driving accordingly. Wetherden Parish Council have requested three such roads to be considered, Kates Lane, Captains Lane, and part of Ashfield Road. Next stage is to create an information leaflet for distribution (Cllr Hensley and Cllr Lascelles), organise a village meeting in early/mid-December to gauge public feeling on the matter and then approve (if appropriate) and complete the application by 31st December 2021.

Net Zero by 2050

The Parish Council’s contribution to the initiative included items such as electric vehicle charging points in the carpark/village hall carpark, solar panels, and other such schemes. An ongoing watching brief as to initiatives being taken by other Parish 

Councils and others will also be maintained with the view to developing Wetherden Parish Council’s strategy for this area.


Updates on Grants for Play Equipment

Cllr Eburne had met with Cllrs Perry and Thurman to discuss this. 

Further work is underway to assess suitable play equipment to add to or replace that already in use. To remain on the agenda for further action.


2021 Christmas street lighting programming

The clerk to confirm lights to remain on until 12.30am Christmas Eve and 2am New Year’s Eve.

Permanent SID

Cllr Perry had received quotations for various permanent devices. It was felt a device with a green smiley/red angry face and speed indicator would be most effective and also least distracting as it was pictorial, the suggestion was to position this as close to the top end of Larland as possible to catch vehicles further up the road before reaching the village as the current SID statistics show this direction from Elmswell as being the primary area of speeding. Cllr Perry to touch base with the SID co-ordinators to gauge their thoughts. Funds for the device and installation are available from the current unspent CIL balance.

Community Payback Scheme update 

Cllr Lewis briefed the meeting on this. The aim is to re-engage  with the scheme in conjunction with The Townlands Trust and the Church. The CPS team are keen for the village to commit to once a week that Cllr Hensley noted would take quite some management as it requires meeting the team on the appropriate day, providing access to toilet facilities (pavilion and/or village hall), providing necessary equipment for the proposed jobs being undertaken. However, it was felt with the Parish Council, Townlands Trust and Church involved, Wetherden could get real benefit from such a commitment. Cllr Lewis to take the discussions further to formulate a suitable plan of action with support from all parties.


Annual Play Area Report

Deferred to the next meeting for discussion when the Community Payback Scheme has been finalised.


Common/Playing Fields

Nothing to report.


Pavilion Repairs and Decorating

Locality Awards Funding to be applied for as minuted earlier. Discussions to be had with Community Payback Scheme to ascertain what they can do in this area, likely to be a job for the spring/early summer 2022.


Correspondence 

Nothing raised.


Urgent matters

Cllr Lewis drew attention to the planning application for a property in Park View.


Date of next meeting

A special meeting to be arranged by week ending 10th December for discussion of the Quiet Lanes Scheme. The clerk to check availability of the Village Hall. 

Next Parish Council meeting to be confirmed as 24th January 2022.


With no further business the meeting closed at 9.40pm.
